August 2021
Dear Economic Student and Parent/Guardian:

Welcome back to school!  I hope you have had an enjoyable summer, but now it is time to get the new-school year started.  I’d like to take the opportunity to welcome you to Economics class!  People often think of economics as a limited field of study concerned with money, taxes, banking, and trade.  While all of these are central to economics, they are all based on specific principles that economists have developed that apply to much more than just these topics.  We will use these principles in our class to see how economics can apply to every day occurrences as well.  While economics might not be a topic that sparks your interest in ways that music or sports do, remember that this class is a core requirement for graduation!  To that end, it is very important that you give your best effort in everything that you do in the class!  Learn as much as you can and grow into proactive citizens who will use the information that economics provides to make your future a success.  After all, that is what a study of economics empowers us to do!  Further information regarding Economics can be found on the course description sheet that your student has received.

A classroom needs to have firmly recognized procedures, and this letter helps to establish those for you.  Its main purpose is to inform you of what I expect so that there will be no surprises!  Because I definitely believe this information to be of utmost importance, this will count as the first grade of the semester.  It is worth 100 points – all that you need to do is read the letter, sign it, and return it by the date given!  It’s that simple!  

THIS WILL BE A PHONE-FREE CLASSROOM.  DO NOT BRING YOUR PHONE TO CLASS.
Preparedness:  Come to class every day on time with everything you need!  You are expected to bring a writing utensil, a spiral notebook (required), your textbook, homework, an open mind, a tongue ready to discuss the day’s topic, and a participatory spirit.  You will also need to bring a pleasure book/magazine with you daily.  Any down time in class MUST be spent reading.  This is a district policy.  I do not accept late work, so obviously, you will need to be prepared!   

Hall (including locker and bathroom):  I limit the number of times you may leave the room, and I limit the time you may leave to when you are doing individual work.  Therefore, it is imperative that you complete all of your “business” before coming to class!

Absences:  While I love to see your smiling face, your health is very important.  Please stay home if you are feeling sick.  If you do miss class, it is your responsibility to get your missed work.  Per school policy, students have the same number of days they missed to make up their work.  Therefore, if you miss on Monday and return to school on Tuesday, your work is due on Wednesday.
Discipline:  The student handbook lists discipline areas.  I expect that all my students follow the rules listed in the handbook.  Should a student choose to break discipline policy and disrupt the class, certain consequences will result.  Depending on the severity and the frequency of the disruption, a student may receive a warning, a conference, a detention at my convenience, or a referral.  If a student is to serve a detention, a note will be sent home with them explaining their actions and giving the detention date and time.  Please remember, that breaking discipline policy is a choice that you make, and choices do have consequences!  For further clarification regarding my policies and procedures, please refer to the Kuhrt A-Z list.  In addition, all students will be following the district initiative on mean behavior/bullying.  For more information on this policy, please contact the high school office.
Grading Policy:  In-class discussions, homework, jump starter journaling, essays, projects, research papers, tests, and standardized assessments are some of the different types of assessments that grades will be based upon.  Students are also required to maintain an organized system of lecture notes in a spiral notebook.  I base my grading system on points and then use total points to determine a student’s percentage and grade, which are given according to school policy.  Using this system, a small assignment is not given the same weight as a large one, reflecting an accurate measure of student success.  Remember, to pass the class and earn a ½ credit, students must earn a 59.5%, and complete all minimum course requirements.

Accessibility:  On the school website you can access Powerschool, which gives you the right to view all of your student’s grades.  If you haven’t signed up for this yet, please contact the high school office.  If you have any additional questions, or if a situation arises during the year and you need to contact me, please feel free to do so.  You may contact me by email at Theresa.Kuhrt@hanoverhorton.org or by phone, 517-563-0101.  On the form, I have also included a place for parents’/guardians’ email address.  By providing me with this, I will be able to better communicate with you regarding your son or daughter.  If you request, I can also send progress reports to you this way, especially if there is a concern regarding academic performance.  To reach my website, go to misskuhrt.weebly.com.  There is a wealth of information on this page, and I try my best to update it daily.  In the first few weeks of class, students will be able to join a google classroom, where information for them will also be posted.

Covid:  Just a quick note on our district policy regarding Covid at the time of this letter!  Masks are optional; however, please be respectful of those who are choosing to wear one.  Remember, everyone has different comfort levels and that is okay!
Thank you for taking the time to allow me to familiarize you with my policies and procedures.  I’m looking forward to a fun, active, learning-filled semester with my Economics students!
Sincerely,

Theresa Kuhrt

High School Teacher

FIRST ASSIGNMENT OF THE SEMESTER!!!!!

WORTH 100 POINTS!

By signing this paper, I acknowledge that I have read Miss Kuhrt’s introductory letter and our specific class information sheet.  I have familiarized myself with Miss Kuhrt’s policies and procedures and our specific class requirements.  I will strive to follow these and realize there will be consequences if I do not.

Student’s name (please print) _________________________________________________

Student’s signature _________________________________________________________

Date _______________________

By signing this paper, I acknowledge that I have read Miss Kuhrt’s introductory letter and my student’s specific class information sheet.  I have familiarized myself with the policies and procedures that my student is expected to follow, and I am acquainted with his/her specific class requirements.  

Parent/Guardian name (please print) ________________________________________________

Parent/Guardian signature ________________________________________________________

Home Phone ___________________________________

Work Phone (please indicate which parent/guardian’s phone this is) _______________________

Parents’/Guardians’ Email address ____________________________________________________

Date _____________________________________

**************THIS FORM IS DUE BY THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2021**********

